
The SEC Thailand’s public hearing on proposed amendments to the regulations regarding  
the listing rules of digital asset exchanges. 

The Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) Thailand is seeking public comments on  
the proposed principles for amending listing rules of licensed digital asset exchanges.  
This aims to ensure alignment with the context of digital asset industry and the digital 
asset ecosystem, while maintaining appropriate investor protection. 

The SEC Board Meeting No. 8/2568 convened on 5 June 2025 approved the proposed 
principles for amending listing rules of licensed digital asset exchanges to ensure alignment with 
the context of digital asset industry and the digital asset ecosystem, while maintaining 
appropriate investor protection and still providing mechanisms to prevent conflicts of interest, 
market manipulation, and unfair trading practices. The principles of proposed amendment to 
the related regulations are as follows: 

1. Licensed digital asset exchanges will be able to list cryptocurrency or ready-to-use digital token 
issued by the digital asset exchange itself or the affiliated person, for the purpose  
of use on blockchain. 

2. Licensed digital asset exchanges will be required to disclose the names of affiliated persons 
for all types of digital tokens in the SEC’s e-reporting system. This will enable the SEC 
to monitor, investigate, and prevent insider trading activities within the digital asset 
exchanges. Moreover, these measures aim to enhance insider trading prevention 
mechanisms in alignment with the adoption of smart detection tools for off-site risk 
monitoring. 

For further details of this public hearing, please visit www.sec.or.th/hearing or https://law.go.th/. 
Stakeholders and interested parties are also welcomed to submit comments and  
recommendations via the SEC Thailand’s website or email: kasidit@sec.or.th or thapanee@sec.or.th 
The public hearing ends on 21 July 2025. 
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